Miss Ada Frieser Music Supervisor South Haven High School South Haven, Kansas

Dear Miss Frieser:

Miss Ruth Hoover, the head of our Women's Physical Education Department is out of town, and I am attempting to answer your inquiry.

We do not have the syllabus, "Teashing Physical Education in the Elementary School" by Salt, Fox, Douthett, and Stevens. We do have, however, a booklet entitled, "Physical Education Activities for Intermediate Grades" compiled by Miss Ruth Hoover, Miss Joie Stapleton, and Miss Jane Byrn, all of our Department. This booklet contains over one hundred pages of games, rhythmic activities, and general suggestions to teachers, and sells for \$1.00, plus ten cents postage.

If you are interested, please send us a check for \$1.10, and we shall forward this book to you as soon as possible.

Sincerely,

Forrest C. Allen Director, Physical Education Varsity Basketball Coach

PCA:med